Aylestone Community Meeting

| DATE: TIME: | Wednesday, 11 April 2018 7:00pm | | |
|----------------|------------------------------------|----------------|---------|
| PLACE: | Aylestone | Bantist | Church |
| FLACE. | | • | Church, |
| | Lutterworth Road, Leicester, | | ter, |
| | LE2 8PE | | |

Ward Councillors

Councillor Adam Clarke Councillor Nigel Porter

YOUR community. YOUR voice.

Conduct Guidance

The behaviour of people at ward community meetings is important to the success of the meeting. Everyone attending today's meeting is kindly asked to comply with the following arrangements:

- Respect the views of others
- Keep to the Agenda
- One person speaks at a time
- Keep disruption to the minimum (mobile phones on silent) and no side discussions

If anyone does not comply with the guidance, they may be warned that they may be asked to leave the meeting.

Making Meetings Accessible to All

Access – Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number given below. If you feel you may not be able to hear what's being discussed at a meeting please contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number glease contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number glease contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number glease contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number glease contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number glease contact the Democratic Support Officer on the number below.

Braille / Audio tape / Translation

If you require this please contact the Democratic Support Officer (production times will depend upon equipment/facility availability).

Social Media - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts to record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of means, including social media. If you wish to film proceedings at a meeting please let us know as far in advance as you can so that it can be considered by the Chair of the meeting who has the responsibility to ensure that the key principles set out below are adhered to at the meeting.

Key Principles. In recording or reporting on proceedings you are asked:

- ✓ to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption;
- ✓ to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted ;
- ✓ where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the meeting;
- ✓ where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are aware that they may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed

1. INTRODUCTIONS AND DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors will elect a Chair for the meeting.

The Chair will introduce those present and make any necessary announcements.

The Chair and any other Councillors who are present will make any declarations of interest in the business of the meeting as required by the Councillors' Code of Conduct.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

3. ACTION LOG OF LAST MEETING

Appendix A

The Action Log of the Meeting held on 23 January 2018 is attached at Appendix A and Members are asked to confirm it as an accurate record.

4. TRAFFIC AND HIGHWAYS UPDATE/ RAT RUNS PROGRESS

A traffic and highways update will be provided at the meeting including any progress with the rat runs situation.

5. ENTERPRISE RENT-A-CAR UPDATE

An update will be provided regarding Enterprise Rent-A-Car in the Aylestone Ward.

6. POLICE ISSUES UPDATE

Leicestershire Police will be at the meeting to provide an update on police issues in the Ward.

7. CITY WARDEN UPDATE

The City Warden will give an update on issues in the Aylestone Ward.

YOUR community. YOUR voice.

8. WARD COMMUNITY BUDGET

Councillors are reminded that under the Council's Code of Conduct they should declare any interest they may have in budget applications.

An update will be given on the Ward Community Budget.

9. ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an **Evaluation sheet** to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank you.

For further information, please contact

Anita Clarke, Ward and Community Engagement Officer (tel: 0116 454 6576) e-mail: Anita.Clarke@leicester.gov.uk

Or

Ayleena Thomas, Democratic Support Officer (tel: 0116 454 6369) (e-mail: Ayleena.Thomas@leicester.gov.uk)

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

Contact address: Leicester City Council, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ

Appendix A

AYLESTONE COMMUNITY MEETING

TUESDAY, 23 JANUARY 2018

Held at: The Old Aylestone Social Club, 1 Middleton Street, Leicester, LE2 8LU

ACTION LOG

Present: Councillor Porter (Chair) Councillor Clarke

| <u>NO.</u> | ITEM | ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING |
|------------|--|---|
| 12. | INTRODUCTIONS AND DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST | Councillor Porter, Chair for the meeting, welcomed everyone and led introductions. There were no declarations of interest. |
| 13. | APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE | Apologies for absence were received from Ann and Alan Sturgess – Aylestone Park Residents Group. |
| 14. | ACTION LOG OF LAST MEETING | The Action Log of the previous meeting held on 3 October 2017 was confirmed as a correct record. |
| 15. | MARSDEN LANE/ SANVEY LANE/ AYLESTONE DRIVE/ MILLIGAN ROAD UPDATE | It was noted that there were reported issues of drivers using Milligan Road, Aylestone Drive, Marsden Lane and Sanvey Lane to rat run (a tactic used to avoid heavy traffic and long delays at traffic signals). Robert Bateman (Special Projects Manager for Planning, Development and Transportation) informed the meeting of the options available, the following was noted; Highways Officers initially looked at blocking off parts of Sanvey Lane – however, this would have been inconvenient to residents. The other option which Highways were considering to consult residents on was the installation of a combination of speed cushions and traffic gates. Residents present at the meeting had concerns that the above proposal would not be suitable for Sanvey Lane and Marsden Lane due to the current parking issues. Some residents suggested inserting a barrier using a timer which would open and close at certain busy hours of the day; however, other residents opposed this idea. |

| | | 1 |
|-----|---------------------------|--|
| | | Residents noted that the impact of the 24/7 hour bus lane on Aylestone Road needed to be addressed. Robert Bateman noted that the Highways team would be looking at the rat running issues on Aylestone Drive and Milligan Road in more detail. Residents also requested for the following to |
| | | be looked into; Traffic and speeding issues which build up from the City and, The yellow box junction and merge near bus lane on Aylestone Road/ Paigle |
| | | Road. Councillor Porter reminded the meeting that due to difficulties of buses getting through the top of St Andrews Road and Duncan Road, Aylestone Ward Councillors had suggested to re-route the bus service. |
| | | AGREED: All Highways options, plans and proposals to address the rat runs and other issues on Marsden Lane, Sanvey Lane, Aylestone Drive and Milligan Road would be presented at the next meeting. Following this there would be a consultation. |
| 16. | FRANKLYN FIELDS UPDATE | Grant Butterworth (Head of Planning) was present at the meeting. |
| | | Councillor Porter noted that the application for Franklyn Fields had been approved at the Planning, Development and Control Committee (PDC). |
| | | Grant informed the meeting that the application was granted subject to conditions and the next stage of the process would be for the legal agreements to be signed. An s106 agreement with Morris Homes to secure planning obligations was yet to be completed. Provisions within the s106 agreement were expected to include a nature reserve which |
| | | could be collaborated with Parks services, nature volunteers and neighbourhood colleagues. Councillor Clarke noted that a meeting could be held at the City Hall with the nature conservation officer and local nature volunteer |

| | | groups to look into the nature reserve/ conservation. Following a residents comment about school places, Grant explained that the Council was now less in control of schools; however a financial contribution from the developer would go to into the programme for the expansion of schools. In response to residents and Councillor Porters concerns regarding the roads and congestion, Grant confirmed that initial assessments and transport assessments were carried out in relation to this application. |
|-----|------------------|--|
| | | AGREED: To circulate the report with the minutes which would set out details of the application conditions etc. |
| 17. | ENTERPRISE RENT- | Councillor Clarke explained the situation in relation to complaints received from residents that; Enterprise Car Hire were extending their business into the highways, taking up available parking areas and reported to be causing nuisance to residents. In addition, they were reported to be extending services past permitted hours. Robert Bateman commented that his transport/ highways colleagues had suggested a resident's only parking zone so residents could park on the roads opposite Lutterworth Road. Some residents opposed the above highways/ transport teams idea as they would object to paying and also it would cause problems for visitors of resident's. It was generally felt the issue would just be placed elsewhere. Grant Butterworth noted that following several complaints, a contravention notice had been issued and diaries were sent out to residents for them to provide specific information on this matter. Grant encouraged residents to fill out and return the diary forms. It was noted that further evidence was required before an enforcement notice could be issued. Councillor Clarke stated that Enterprise were in dialogue with the Council and had also requested extra parking space. |
| | | restrictions placed for number of vehicles being |

| | 1 | | |
|-----|--------------------------|--|--|
| 18. | LOCAL POLICING UPDATE | parked by Enterprise (Robert did state it was usually a matter of weight). 2. After the meeting, Councillor Clarke would provide residents with the email of Enterprise for them to also make contact regarding their concerns. 3. An update to be provided at the next meeting. PCSO Ben Leaning presented crime statistics for the ward over the past month. For further information on crime in the ward, residents were encouraged to visit the Police.uk website and choose the Aylestone ward. | |
| 19. | CITY WARDEN | Noel Cazley (City Warden) provided an update on environmental activities the City Warden was involved in, in the ward. This included; Obstructions on Double Yellow Lines (DYL), Environmental offences Recent investigations of businesses selling vehicles on the highway. Duty of care on premises to ensure they dispose of waste correctly. City Warden patrols taking place throughout the day. An action was recently carried out for fly tipping removed at Marsden Lane. Residents were encouraged to report any environmental issues on the Love Leicester app. | |
| | | A resident had concerns regarding chewing gum on pavements. It was noted that the City Wardens did campaigns on this topic. Councillor Porter requested that Milligan Road required regular traffic enforcement. The City Warden noted this. | |
| 20. | WARD COMMUNITY BUDGET | Laura Burt – Ward Community and Engagement Officer gave an update on the Ward Community Budget. It was noted that since the last meeting, one application had been supported and the remaining balance was reported as £11, 368.50. Councillor Clarke informed the meeting regarding the online application process and that the Ward Community and Engagement Officers were available to provide help. Residents/ community groups were | |

| | | encouraged to apply. |
|-----|-----------------------|--|
| 21. | ANY OTHER BUSINESS | A resident queried Leicester City Training Grounds – in relation to any plans for moving it? Grant Butterworth noted that officers were preparing a report on potential Local Plan development sites, which would be submitted to the City Mayor. If included, it would be subject to consultation on the draft local plan later in the year. It was unsure as to what would happen with the training ground, but it would be considered alongside a range of other sites as part of the development of the local plan. |
| 22. | CLOSE OF MEETING | The Chair declared the meeting closed at 8.28pm. |